From: Michele Hubbs
To: Comments

Subject: FW: Matter Not On City Council Meeting Agenda - Mitigation of Noise

**Date:** Tuesday, April 12, 2022 3:44:42 PM

From: Charlene Digman

Sent: Monday, April 11, 2022 2:52 PM

To: Amber Victoria < AVictoria@agourahillscity.org >

Cc: Illece Buckley Weber < <a href="mailto:lBuckleyWeber@agourahillscity.org">lBuckleyWeber@agourahillscity.org</a>

Subject: Matter Not On City Council Meeting Agenda - Mitigation of Noise

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Allow sender | Block sender

My name is Carol Spinner. I live at Lindero Neighborhood.

); Lake

I have resided here since 1977. Since then the 101 Freeway has grown from 4 lanes to 8 lanes through our city and the traffic volume and noise has grown tremendously. I believe the 101 Freeway is now one of the busiest in our State.

When a partial sound wall was erected on the North side of the Freeway in my neighborhood, the wall was lowered between Lake Lindero Drive and West of the WDC business in order to accommodate the businesses facing the freeway in that location, thereby creating a canyon effect which funnels noise from the freeway up Lake Lindero Dr. The noise has become nearly impossible to enjoy our outdoor living area or keep our windows open, day or night.

Respectfully I request you consider looking into mitigation of this problem and that such mitigation be considered for next year's budget.

Thank you for your consideration.

Carol Spinner